
WORSHIP SERVICES

DECEMBER 1, 2013
10:00 a.m. 	 Worship

A WATCHING CHURCH

Communion 
First Sunday of Advent

Scripture: 
Romans 13:11-14,
Matthew 24:36-44

Sermon:
Stewardship Sunday 
A Watching Church
Rev. Dr. Chuck Mize

November 21, 2013

THANKSGIVING

DECEMBER 8, 2013
Second Sunday of Advent

THE NATIVITY 

10:30 AM and  2:00 PM

NOVEMBER 24, 2013
10:00 a.m. 	 Worship

A THANKSGIVING CHURCH

Reign of Christ and
Memorial Sunday

Scripture: 
Psalm 100,
Philippians 4:4-13,
Luke 23:33-43

Sermon:
For All That Has Been, 
For All That Shall Be
Rev. Dr. Chuck Mize

How lovely is your dwelling place, O Lord 
of hosts!  My soul longs, indeed it faints for 
the courts of the Lord; my heart and my 
flesh sing for joy to the living God.

So begins the 84th Psalm, a song of praise 
to God.  In a very particular sense, this psalm 
sings praise for the temple in Jerusalem 
whose overwhelming majesty and breath-
taking beauty inspire awe and wonder in 
those who enter its courts.  But, in a broader 
sense, this psalm invites us to sing praise 
to the One who is our Dwelling Place…the 
One who is our Provider and Protector…
the One in whom we live, and move, and 
have our being…the One whose greatness 
and graciousness can never be more than 
poorly reflected even in the grandest glory 
of human architecture and art.  Ultimately 
our dwelling place is God:  God to whom 
all of the natural and fabricated wonders of 
this created world witness.  As we sang at 
the beginning of our worship on November 
10th:

O Lord my God! When I in awesome 
wonder, consider all the worlds Thy hands 
have made, I see the stars, I hear the roll-
ing thunder, Thy power throughout the 
universe displayed.  Then sings my soul, 
my Savior God to Thee, how great Thou 
art, how great Thou art!  Then sings my 
soul, my Savior God to Thee, how great 
Thou art, how great Thou art!

In the elegance of its simplicity, the sanctu-
ary of the Glenview Community Church re-
flects the greatness and the graciousness of 
our God.  There is no stone or stained glass.  
There is no sculpture or intricately carved 
wood.  Instead, the light of creation paints 
God’s glory in pastel shades on the walls, 
pews and floor.  And the hanging cross 
that is echoed in the cruciform communion 
table below it reminds us with simple pro-
fundity of God’s unending love.  Our sanctu-
ary is a sanctuary that gets out of the way so 

that God can be God.  Each time I enter our 
sanctuary I hear How Great Thou Art in my 
mind, and I am filled with thanksgiving for 
the blessings of dwelling with God.

It is such a necessary perspective for me 
– and I hope for you – to give thanks in 
worship together.  This year, being with 
you in Glenview and at GCC is among the 
greatest blessings for which Jeanie and I are 
giving thanks.  You are striving to be the 
church God calls us to be, and God’s Spirit 
that urges us on is so obvious in this congre-
gation!  Yes, How lovely is your dwelling 
place, O Lord of hosts!  

As you prepare for Thanksgiving by mak-
ing your lists of blessings for which you 
give thanks, I pray that the Glenview 
Community Church will have a prominent 
place.  In thanksgiving we are making our 
financial commitments for GCC’s ministry 
in 2014.  As of this writing we have received 
303 pledges, totaling $666,000 toward 
our goal of $1,100,000.  If you have not yet 
made your financial commitment, please 
prayerfully consider doing so.  And let your 
commitment be a fitting expression of your 
thanksgiving.

Later in the 84th Psalm we hear these 
words:

I would rather be a doorkeeper in the 
house of my God than live in the tents of 
wickedness.

A doorkeeper in the house of God:  there 
are so many ways to for us to do that…to 
serve God who is our dwelling place in this 
world.  Besides our financial commitments 
to GCC’s ministry in 2014, let me lift up two 
of many particular ways.

First, we can respond generously to the 
desperate human suffering in the typhoon-
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ravaged Philippines.  The United Church of 
Christ has set a goal of $250,000 from all of 
the churches in our denomination.  It is a 
real and present need.

The other need is very close to home.  We 
need doorkeepers…literally…in this house 
of God.  Our eight usher teams are thinning.  
Consider joining one of those teams and 
discovering what a joy it is to serve in God’s 
house in this particular way.  If you’re inter-
ested please contact the church office.

My favorite hymn about giving is Because 
I Have Been Given Much.  That hymn 
concludes with these words:  Thus shall 
my thanks be thanks indeed.  That means 
thanks indeed…with indeed emphasizing 
thanks.  But it also means thanks in deed:  
thanks that has real, physical consequences 
in this world through the deeds that we 
do.  This Thanksgiving, may our thanks be 
thanks indeed and thanks in deed as we 
find our dwelling place in God.  See you in 
church!  
		  Chuck Mize

SPIRITUAL CONCERNS
Continue to pray for Rev. Doug Runnels, 
former Senior Minister, who is in rehab 
at Mercy Hospital Room 2202; 1235 E. 
Cherokee; Springfield, MO 65804. Cards are 
welcome. Doug’s wife, Rachel writes “Thank 
you for your prayers and cards –very mov-
ing, Glenview! Loved the healing energy.” 
(We sent over 70 prayer cards that were 
written in worship.) 

CHRISTMAS EVE 
There will be three worship opportunities 
this year for Christmas Eve services. Please 
note the new times for the first two services.

3:30 p.m. 	 Christmas Eve Worship for 
	 All Ages 

7:00 p.m.	 Reflective Christmas Eve 
	 Worship Candlelight and Com-

munion 

 10:30 p.m. 	 Music of Christmas: Joyful 
	 Ringers and String Quartet
	
11:00 p.m.	 Candlelight Christmas Eve 
	      Worship 

OUR NEW HYMNALS
What a wonderful, worshipful experience it 
was to dedicate our new Glory to God hym-
nals on Sunday, November 17th!  Several of 
you have asked if it is possible to purchase 
your own personal copy of the new hym-
nal.  It is!  Since we have oversubscribed the 
hymnal project we will be ordering several 
more hymnals for the Sanctuary.  We will 
also order copies for you to purchase.  If you 
would like your own copy of Glory to God, 
please call the church office (847-724-2210) 
or email me at chuck.mize@gccucc.org.  
We will place the order at the end of the 
month.
		  Chuck Mize

A LIVING CHURCH IS A 
GIVING CHURCH
What a joy it is that we are making our fi-
nancial commitments to the ministry of the 
Glenview Community Church in 2014!  As of 
this writing we have received 303 Financial 
Commitments, totaling $666,000 toward 
our goal of $1,100,000!  If you haven’t yet 
made your commitment, please do so by 
completing a Financial Commitment Card 
and forwarding it to the church office, or 
by emailing our Administrator for Business, 
Dale Wittenberg, at Dale.Wittenberg@gc-
cucc.org.  Thank you!
		  Chuck Mize

EVERLASTING LIFE
We trust the promise of the resurrection 
for our longtime member, Richard Riemer 
who died on November 11th, even as we 
hold his wife Gloria and their family in our 
prayers.  We trusted Mr. Riemer’s life to 
God in a committal service in our Memo-
rial Garden on Sunday, November 17th… 
for Ellen Dean’s father, David Apple, who 
died on November 13th, even as we hold 
Ellen, Christopher, Lauren, Emma and their 
family in our prayers and former member, 
Ann Dunkin who died November 3, 2013 in 
Asheville, N.C.  even as we hold her families  
in our prayers.

NAME TAGS
The Membership Board will be placing an or-
der for new and replacement name badges.  
The requested donation for replacement 
badges is $5.00.  Please leave your name as 
you would like it on your badge in the church 
office (Membership Board mailbox).  You can 
also provide the information to Susan Mann 
(847)724-9448 or akiteman@aol.com.  It 
would be appreciated if the information can 
be provided by December 15.

The Thanksgiving 
Interfaith Service in 

Glenview this year is 
Tuesday, November 

26 at 7:30 p.m. at The 
New Church.

THANKSGIVING
INTERFAITH

SERVICE

THANK YOU!
On your behalf at my installation on 
October 13th, Moderator Karen Aldrich 
presented me with a gift from the Glenview 
Community Church in the form of a promis-
sory note.  On Sunday, November 10th, the 
promise was fulfilled when Karen invested 
me with an elegant new Bentley and Simon 
pulpit gown.  My old pulpit gown has been 
stitched back together numerous times 
and is in perilous condition.  As I wear this 
formal symbol of the pastoral office, I feel 
wonderfully embraced by your gracious-
ness and partnership that we share in the 
gospel.  Thank you!
In Christ,
		  Chuck Mize



GCC Basic Yoga classes 
are back!  

MORNING CLASSES
Begin November 14, 
Thursdays, 9-10:00 a.m.
 in the Narthex

EVENING CLASSES
Begin on November 18,  
Mondays, 7-8:00 p.m. 
in Room 201

Dress comfortably and bring a yoga mat.  
Drop-ins are welcome.  The class is taught 
by Kelly Golding, a registered yoga teacher.

Fee:  $10 per class payable to GCC, scholar-
ships available.  Questions?  Contact Kelly, 
(847)657-1314,   kellygolding@comcast.net.

PICKLEBALL AT GCC
Open play has started. Please join us on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays at 1:00 
p.m. in the church gym.  All newcomers are 
welcome. Call Bob Hinchsliff at (847)724- 
4836 if you have questions. 

MUSIC AND MOVEMENT
The winter session for Music and Move-
ment classes begin this November.  Classes 
meet on Tuesdays at 9:15 and Wednesdays 
at 9:15 a.m., 10:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m.  These 
classes offer children ages 10 months to 3+ 
years the opportunity to enjoy a morning 
of fun as they explore the world of music.  
Everyone will sing, dance, and play a variety 
of instruments as well as meet new friends.  
Sign language will also be incorporated 
into the class.  Parents/sitters are required 
to attend the class with their child/children. 
Please contact Debbie Berg at debbie-
berg23@gmail.com with any questions you 
might have.

WOMEN’S RETREAT
Want to have some fun? Mark your calendar 
now for the Women’s Winter Weekend Re-
treat – January 24-26, 2014.  Tell your friends 
and watch for registration details later this 
month.

OUR CROSS
Tuesday, December 3, marks the 10th An-
niversary of the installation of the Cross 
on the south wall of our church.  The Cross 
is a gift to our church from many devoted 
people.  It has now been 10 years since it 
was installed and many people still com-
ment on how beautiful it is and how much 
it means to them to see the Cross everyday.  
Please take a minute to look at it and say a 
prayer of thanksgiving.

GCC PICKLEBA
LL

GCC 
BASIC
YOGA

ADULT EDUCATION 
Sunday, November 24 No Adult Education. 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING!  

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 1
Tom Aldrich, Handel’s Messiah.  What better 
way to get into the Christmas spirit?  Com-
plete with musical excerpts, Tom will lead 
a discovery of the Christmas portion of G.F. 
Handel’s magnificent oratorio.  Beginning 
with Old Testament prophesy, Handel brings 
to life the story of the Messiah’s birth and 
sets the stage for Christ’s death and resur-
rection, and the redemption and transfor-
mation of the world through faith.  Join us 
for an illuminating experience which will 
“prepare the way” for the Chancel Choir’s 
December 14 presentation of Messiah.

There will not be Adult Education for the 
following Sundays in December 8, 15, 22, 29. 
Sunday Morning ADULT ED Programs will 
resume on January 5, 2014.

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 18
MOVIE NIGHT: The Fourth Wise Man.  Join 
us at 7:00 p.m. in the Founders’ Room.  Bring 
the entire family as Adult Ed Board presents 
this heart-warming holiday classic.  Popcorn 
and soft drinks will be served.  FREE.  (No 
Bible Study this evening).



ADVENT POTLUCK DINNER 
FOR ALL AGES ON SUNDAY, DECEMBER 1
Bring the whole family and join us on 
December 1 at 5:30 p.m.  We’ll make Advent 
wreaths and ornaments, enjoy a Potluck 
Dinner together as we  sing Christmas Car-
ols.  R.S.V.P. at Coffee Hour in the Mayflower 
Room through December 1. Sponsored by 
the Fellowship and Children’s Boards.

HUNGER IS NO GAME! 
Please give generously in your Thanksgiving 
offering this year. The special offering, to 
be collected on November 24, will support 
the work of A Just Harvest (AJH), in honor 
and memory of the many GCC volunteers 
who have gathered, cooked, delivered and 
served food at AJH for 29 of its 30 years. To 
ensure that your 
donation goes to 
this GCC mission 
partner, please use 
the special Thanks-
giving envelope or 
send the church a 
check, payable to 
Glenview Commu-
nity Church, with 
“A Just Harvest” on 
the memo line. In 
October, A Just Harvest honored GCC with 
its annual Winston Garnett and Mary Byrd 
award for service. Be sure to see the lovely 
stained glass memento of the award.

AJH’s mission is to fight poverty and hun-
ger in the Rogers Park and greater Chicago 
community by providing nutritious meals 
daily while cultivating community and eco-
nomic development and organizing across 
racial, cultural and socioeconomic lines in 
order to create a more just society.

Serving nutritious meals 365 days a year, 
AJH is feeding more people now than at 
any time since its founding in 1983. In addi-
tion to its dinners for all in need, AJH feeds 
40-60 kids per day, some in the Commu-
nity Kitchen and others by supplying tens 
of thousands of pounds of food to a local 
after-school program.  Almost 1 in 5 young 
people live in homes where the parents 
don’t earn enough money to put nutritious 
food on the table every day. And Congress 
just cut the small amount of help parents 
receive through the Supplemental Nutrition 
Assistance Program (SNAP or food stamps).  
Kids who don’t get enough healthy food to 
eat have trouble in school, and the conse-
quences can last a life time.

AJH’s Genesis project marshalls community 
assets and outside resources to create jobs 
and social enterprises, such as the Aqua-
ponics Project in partnership with Gale 
Math and Science Academy. 

NORTHSIDE P.O.W.E.R. 
(People Organized to Work, Educate and 
Restore) trains leaders and organizes com-
munities to win public policies that allevi-
ate poverty and hunger, and create a more 
just economy.  AJH believes that ordinary 
people must have the power to hold our 
elected officials and other powerful deci-
sion makers accountable to act in the broad 
public interest in order to eradicate hunger 
and poverty.  The group also provides op-
portunities for people in relatively powerful 
positions to partner as an effective voice for 
social change.

AJH 
Executive 
Director, 
Reverend 
Marilyn Pa-
gan-Banks, 
will deliver 
the Mission 
Moment 
on Novem-
ber 24 and 
answer 

questions at the Christmas Giving Market in 
the Mayflower Room after worship.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES
To volunteer to serve a meal, please sign up 
on the Mission Outreach bulletin board or 
contact GCC’s Sandy Frantz. 

To share your business management, 
financial or gardening skills, contact Mary 
Frohna, at 773-262-2297, ext. 24. 

To become an advocate against hunger and 
poverty, please contact AJH’s Cindy Bush 
at cindy@ajustharvest.org or GCC’s Faith in 
Action Team through Kristine Voelker. 

Learn more at http://www.ajustharvest.org. 

THE RESALE SHOP
The Resale Shop has been so blessed with 
donations so far this fall, and we truly want 
to thank all who have supported us. So now 
that there is a chill in the air and thoughts of 
holiday entertaining 
start getting booked 
on your calendars, 
why not stop in to 
check out our great 
selections of winter 
coats, sweaters, hats 
and gloves. Perhaps 
a new dress for the 
holidays or the ever 
popular Christmas 
sweater?  Also make 
sure to check out all 
our glasses, dinner-
ware and Christmas 
decorations that help 
make your table and 
home festive.  ‘Tis the 
Season... so enjoy.

POW - NOVEMBER 
POW!  We continue to have a great mid-
week group.  Also we will be using the Lord 
of the Ring Trilogy movies to discuss the 
Parables and other Bible Stories.   
6 - 8:00 p.m. on Wednesdays.  
	 	 Elizabeth

PYF NOVEMBR 
SUNDAYS 4-6 PM 
NOVEMBER 24
Iron Chef

DECEMBER 15
We will make Christmas stockings for the 
Night Ministry

DECEMBER 22:  
Christmas Party!  Please bring a small 
wrapped gift.  Please do not spend more 
than $10.

THANKSGIVING OFFERING 
SUPPORTS A JUST HARVEST



“The HOP trip was a once-in-a-lifetime experi-
ence. Our two tour guides, one Jewish and 
one Palestinian, provided a dual narrative of 
the middle east. Whatever your views on the 
Israel/Palestine situation, you will come back 
with an enlightened perspective on what the 
Jewish and Palestinian people deal with day 
to day. Plus, you get to visit many religious 
sites documented in the Bible. Don’t miss this 
wonderful opportunity!”

- Kathryn and Lloyd Bettis, GCC Members

2014 DUAL-NARRATIVE 
TRIP TO ISRAEL AND 
PALESTINE
SPONSORED BY HANDS OF PEACE AND 
GLENVIEW COMMUNITY CHURCH
Join us on our dual-narrative trip to Is-
rael and Palestine October 13 - 24, 2014! 
Through our trip we hope to bring together 
a multicultural group eager to explore the 
diversity and complexity of the region, 
while experiencing its spiritual and histori-
cal richness, its current political realities, 
and its cultural abundance. Pastor Chuck 
Mize will be joining us on this trip. Judg-
ing from his very informative Bible Study 
classes, he has many insights to share about 
the history of the region and the develop-
ment of the Bible.  For further information:

See the tour web-site: www.medjitours.com/
open-tour/dual-narrative-trip-to-israelpal-
estine.

Contact the tour group leaders: Betsy Mar-
tin, 847-657-7595 or betsywisemartin@att.net 
Wendy Rhodes, 847-945-8464 or Wen-
dyrhodes53@gmail.com

Mark you calendars for an informational 
meeting about the trip on Thursday, No-
vember 21 at 7:30 p.m. in the Mayflower 
Room at Glenview Community Church. 
Hear first-hand from prior travelers the 
uniquely enriching perspectives which this 
tour offers. 

FAIR TRADE COFFEE AND 
GIFT BASKETS 
The UCC Coffee Project is making a differ-
ence through Fair Trade.  Your purchase is a 
way for our congregation to join hands with 
small farmer communities across the world.  
Through the project, farmers receive fair 
prices for their crops, affordable credit and 
long term trade relationships with a trading 
partner they can trust, Equal Exchange.  

We will be selling our products during the 
fellowship hour on November 24th.  In ad-
dition, we will be taking orders for holiday 
gift baskets.  You will be able to custom-
ize your gift basket at any price point and 
you can choose coffee, tea, hot chocolate, 
chocolate bars, almonds or any combina-
tion thereof.  You may also contact Debbie 
Berg at debbieberg23@gmail.com to place 
your order.  It will be a gift that keeps on 
giving!

Chapter 7 moms and their kids recently spent a fun Friday night at Feed My Starving 
Children in Libertyville. The vision of this Christian organization is “With God’s help, Feed 
My Starving Children (FMSC) will strive to eliminate starvation in children throughout the 
world by helping to instill compassion in people to hear and respond to the cries of those 
in need.” The group of 31 adults and children packed a blend of rice, soy, vitamins and 
dehydrated vegetables that, when mixed with water, provides a highly nutritious meal 
for starving and malnourished children in seven countries around the world. Resplendent 
in hair nets and working in an energetic, team-oriented environment, the group served 
God and others by living the words of Matthew 25:35 – “For I was hungry and you gave me 
something to eat.”

POINSETTIA
AND ALTAR 
FLOWERS 
Church members can
purchase poinsettias 
to decorate the Sanctuary at Christmas in 
honor of your loved ones. Forms to order 
poinsettias can be found in this issue of the 
Broadcaster and online at www.gccucc.
org.  Please return them with your check to 
the church office by December 9, 2013. You 
can also pick up forms at the church office 
or download them from the website. Each 
poinsettia is $15. You may take your poin-
settia home after the 11:00 p.m. service on 
Christmas Eve or the 10 :00 a.m. service on 
December 29th. Alternatively, you can share 
in an important church ministry by donat-
ing your poinsettia for delivery to a church 
member who is ill or home-bound.

FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN



GCC MISSION TREE 
Please visit the GCC Mission Tree in the 
Narthex from now until December 15 and 
drop off your donations of new, adult sized 
cold weather items--gloves, hats, head-
bands, socks, etc...Donated items will be 
distributed through The Night Ministry, a 
long time GCC partner agency. When you 
make your donation, take a handmade 
ornament from the tree to display on your 
own tree as a reminder of your support. The 
Night Ministry provides Chicago’s vulner-
able youth and adults with basic self-care 
supplies, health care, housing and support-
ive services for homeless youth, referrals to 
other resources, and more. Services are of-
fered at the moment of need on the street, 
through a mobile health bus, and shelter. 
www.thenightministry.org

CHRISTMAS FOOD 
COLLECTION 
DECEMBER 1
GCC’s December food collection needs to 
support two food pantries: San Lucas UCC 
and Northfield Township. The need is great, 
and holiday treats are hard for low income 
families to afford. Please bring your gifts to 
the narthex Sunday morning, December 
1. Let’s share our blessings with our needy 
neighbors. In lieu of groceries, you can pro-
vide a check payable to GCC, with the name 
of the food pantry of your choice in the 
memo line. This will permit the purchase of 
fresh foods.  If you would like to help with 
food delivery, please contact Nancy Mul-
larkey at Mullarkeyn@hotmail.com. 

Following reports of deaths and widespread 
devastation left in the wake of one the most 
destructive storms in modern history, the 
United Church of Christ Disaster Ministries is 
issuing an appeal for financial support, in an 
effort to raise $250,000 to continue relief to 
the people in the Philippines.

Drop off your contribution to this fund at 

SHOP 
GCC 
CHRISTMAS 
GIVING MARKET  
Christmas is a time of giving and here’s a 
chance to make a bigger impact with your 
gifts. Shop the GCC Christmas Giving Mar-
ket during the coffee hour on November 
17 and November 24. GCC mission partners 
will be selling unique gifts for the season 
that support their organizational missions.  
Peruse from Fair Trade products, handmade 
jewelry, art, housewares, tea and coffee 
and more. Organizations including SERVV, 
Matanya’s Hope, A Just Harvest, the Heifer 
Project and Equal Exchange Coffee will 
have a holiday gifts for sale. Confirmands 
will sell baked goods to give you shopping 
strength! Don’t miss it.

the Mission Outreach Board Table at the 
Christmas Giving Market in the Mayflower 
Room after church. Checks should be made 
payable to Glenview Community Church, 
with “Typhoon Relief” on the memo line. 
Consider making this contribution as a 
Christmas gift in the name of a loved one 
who “has everything,”

The UCC assistance will fund early response 
and long-term recovery efforts of the 
United Church of Christ in the Philippines 
(UCCP), and partners in the ACT Alliance 
with significant operations in that country. 
The initial gifts will likely cover the cost of 
provisioning supplies, along with providing 
emergency shelter items, drinking water 
and money.

TYPHOON RELIEF



THE NEXT DEADLINE FOR THE  BROADCASTER IS 
DECEMBER 4, 2013 AT 9:00 AM

THUR 9:00 AM Resale Shop, Plymouth Rm 

11/21 9:00 AM GCC Yoga, Narthex

 11:00 AM GCC Working Out With Weights, Mayflower Rm 

1:00 PM Dementia Support Group, Narthex

6:30 P M North Sub. Family Day Care Mtg., Founders Rm

7:00 PM Parent Seminar, Teen Depresion, Youth Room

7:30 PM Israel & Palestine Tour Mtg., Mayflower Rm

7:30 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal, Sanctuary 

FRI 9:00 AM Resale Shop, Plymouth Rm

11/22 1:00 PM Pickleball, Gym 

7:00 PM Common Ground Presentation, Founders Rm

8:00 PM AA Meeting, Parlor

8:00 PM Al-Anon, Rm 201

SAT 8:00 AM Men’s Open Gym, Gym 

11/23  9:00 AM Resale Shop, Plymouth Rm

SUN 8:45 AM Confirmation Opening Prayers, Plymouth Rm  

11/24 9:15 AM Primary Choir Rehearsal, Rm 201

10:00 AM Worship, Sanctuary 

10:00 AM Sunday School, Sanctuary

11:00 AM Fellowship and Refreshments, Mayflower Rm

11:00 AM Mission Board Christmas Giving Market, Mayflower Rm

11:15 AM Leadership Board Mtg., Founders Rm

12:30 AM Pageant Cast Rehearsal, Sanctuary

4:00 PM Voices of GCC, Rm 201

4:00 PM PYF, Youth Rm 

MON 9:00 AM Finding My Spirit, Library

11/25 1:00 PM Pickleball, Gym 

  6:15 PM Pink Angels Rehearsal, Sanctuary

6:20 PM Walking Angels Practice, Sanctuary

7:00 PM GCC Yoga, Rm 201

7:00 PM Pageant Rehearsal, Mayflower Rm

7:45 PM Tableau Angels Practice, Sanctuary 

9:00 PM Dancing Mary Practice, Narthex

TUE 8:30 AM GCC Music and Movement, Cradle Toddler Rm 

11/26   

WED  9:00 AM GCC Music and Movement, Cradle Toddler Rm  

11/27 1:00 PM  Weekly Bible Study, Parlor

1:00 PM Pickleball, Gym

7:00 PM Wednesday Night Bible Study, Parlor

THU  Building Closed  

11/28  Happy Thanksgiving 

FRI   Building Closed

11/29   

SAT 8:00 AM Men’s Open Gym, Gym

11/30   

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT GCC
SUN 9:00 AM Adult Education, Chapel

12/01 10:00 AM Worship, Sanctuary

11:00 AM Fellowship and Refreshments, Mayflower Rm

11:00 AM SERRV Sale, Mayflower Rm 

11:15 AM Bell Choir, Bell Rm

5:00 PM Advent Potluck, Mayflower Rm 

MON 1:00 PM Pickleball, Gym 

12/02 7:00 PM BSA 156 Committee Mtg., Founders Rm

7:00 PM GCC Yoga, Rm 201

7:30 PM CSA 156 Committee Mtg., Rm 213

TUE 8:30 AM  GCC Music and Movement, Cradle Toddler Rm 

6:30 PM Pink Angels Practice, Sanctuary

7:00 PM Walking Angels Practice, Sanctuary

12/03 7:00 PM  Constructive Conversations Mtg., Library

WED 8:30 AM GCC Music and Movement, Cradle Toddler Rm

12/04 9:00  AM Resale Shop, Plymouth Rm 

 1:00 PM Weekly Bible Study, Parlor

1:00 PM Pickleball, Gym

6:00 PM PYF, Youth Rm

7:00 PM Tableau Angels Practice, Sanctuary

7:00 PM BSA 156 Troop Mtg., Mayflower Rm & Gym

7:00 PM Weekly Bible Study, Parlor

8:00 PM Venture Crew, Rm 5 & Gym 
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Gary Wendt, Music Ministry and Organist
Stephen Blackwelder, Adult Choir 
Debby Shellard, Children’s Choirs
Marcia Kiraly, GCC Nursery School
Martha Fergus, Resale Shop

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Glenview Community Church
1000 Elm Street
Glenview, IL  60025-2897

MINISTRY SUPPORT STAFF 
Tania McCarthy, Office
Susan Woodsome, Office
Dale Wittenberg, Business Manager	
Jennifer Helgren, Facility Manager
Krzysztof Leson, Facility
Miguel DelRio, Facility
Gabriel Berumen, Facility

COMMUNITY CONCERTS 
SATURDAY, 

DECEMBER 14
7:30 PM

DO-IT-YOURSELF MESSIAH
The Christmas portion of Handel’s MESSIAH 
will be performed in the “Do-It-Yourself” tra-
dition with the entire Glenview community 
invited to join in. Led by the Chancel Choir, 
our GCC soloists and instrumentalists – all 
accompanied by the Waukegan Symphony 
Orchestra. Stephen Blackwelder, Conductor;  
James Winfield, Guest Organist, Admission: 
A freewill offering will be taken.
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